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june
19	 SUNDAY, TWELFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
	 Father's Day. Father's Day Novena starts today.
	 Coffee Shop after morning Masses, Parish Life Center. (Trail Life)
	 Farewell Receptions for Fr. Lino following the 10:30am and 2pm Masses, Parish Life Center.
	 SCRIP on sale after all Masses except 2pm Mass.
	
20	 Monday, Weekday
	 Vacation Bible Study beings today, Parish Life Center.

21	 Tuesday, Saint Aloysius Gonzaga, Religious
	
22	 Wednesday, Weekday (Saint Paulinus of Nola, Bishop; Saints John Fisher, Bishop, and Thomas More, Martyrs)
	
23	 Thursday, Weekday
	 9:30am, CCW Craft Group, Parish Life Center, Room 100.
	 9:45am, "A Biblical Walk Through the Mass" begins (registration required), Courtyard Meeting Room.
	 7pm, Spanish Prayer Group, John Paul II House.

24	 Friday, THE NATIVITY OF SAINT JOHN THE BAPTIST
	 7-9pm, Farewell Reception for Fr. Don at Holy Cross Academy.

25	 Saturday, Weekday
	 11:30am, Family Holy Hour, Church.
	 SCRIP on sale after the 5pm Mass.

26	 SUNDAY, THIRTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
	 Coffee Shop after morning Masses, Parish Life Center. 
	 Farewell Receptions for Fr. Don following the 7am, 8:30am and 10:30am Masses, Parish Life Center.
	 11:30am, New Family Welcome Meeting, Church.
	 SCRIP on sale after all Masses except 2pm Mass.

27	 Monday, Weekday (Saint Cyril of Alexandria, Bishop, Doctor of the Church)

28	 Tuesday, Saint Irenaeus, Bishop, Martyr

29	 Wednesday, SAINTS PETER AND PAUL, APOSTLES

30	 Thursday, Weekday (The First Martyrs of the Holy Roman Church)
	 9:30am, CCW Craft Group, Parish Life Center, Room 100.
	 9:45am, "A Biblical Walk Through the Mass" continues (registration required), Courtyard Meeting Room.
	 7pm, Spanish Prayer Group, John Paul II House.

july
1	 Friday, Weekday (Saint Junipero Serra, Priest)
	 6:30pm, Prayers and Squares Meeting, Parish Life Center, Room 204.
	 8:30pm, All Night Adoration following the 8pm Mass, Church.

2	 Saturday, Weekday
	 2:30pm, Spanish Baptism Class, Parish Life Center, Room 204.
	 SCRIP on sale after the 5pm Mass.
	 Mission Cooperative Appeal this weekend at all Masses, Diocese of Les Cayes, Haiti

3	 SUNDAY, FOURTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
	 No Coffee Shop due to the 4th of July holiday.
	 SCRIP on sale after all Masses except 2pm Mass.

4	 Monday, Weekday
	 Independence Day, Parish Offices Closed.  Only one Mass at 10am, no 6:30am Mass and no Novena.

what’s coming

SAINT 
MARY

of  the
I M M A C U L AT E
C O N C E P T I O N
Roman Catholic Church

HOLY CROSS ACADEMY



_____
S A I N T   M A R Y   of the   I M M A C U L A T E   C O N C E P T I O N   www.stmaryfred.org

3

express announcements

this week’s
bulletin:

4
from our 
pastor

5
holy cross 
academy

6
education

8
parish life

12
operations

13
liturgy

nota bene (note well, please):
c	 Stop by and say "see you in Stafford" 
to Fr. Lino at his farewell receptions 
following the 10:30am and 2pm Masses 
this weekend in the Parish Life Center. 
Stop by and wish him well, and thank 
him for all the goodness he has brought 
to our parish family.

c	 A Biblical Walk Through the Mass, 
summer bible study begins June 23 at 
9:45am in the Courtyard Meeting Room 
and will continue for the following five 
Thursdays, Registration is required and 
there is a $ 10 fee to cover the cost of 
materials.

c	 Join us for a reception and program 
at Holy Cross Academy on June 24 at 
7pm to thank Fr. Don for being our 
pastor for 14 years.  See page 9 for more 
information.

c	 Save the date.  Our next annual Called 
and Gifted Workshop will be held 
on August 26–27, 2016.  Mark your 
calendars and invite your friends! 

   contact us
   www.stmaryfred.org

1009 Stafford Ave., Fredericksburg, VA  22401

SUNDAY	 Saturday Vigil 5 & 7pm
MASS	 Sunday  7, 8:30, 10:30am, 12:30, 	
	 2pm (Spanish), 5pm, 7:01pm
	 10:30am at Holy Cross Academy

DAILY	 Mon.-Fri.: 6:30 & 9am;  Sat., 9am
MASS	 First Friday 8pm
	 Holy Days of Obligation, as announced

DEVOTIONS	 Adoration & Benediction, Wed., 7-9pm
	 Novena with Exposition, Mon., 7-7:30pm
	 All Night Adoration, First Friday
	 Miraculous Medal Novena, Mon., after 9am Mass
	 Divine Mercy, Wed., 3pm

CONFESSION	 Wed., 7-9pm;  Sat., 8am & 3:30pm, or by appt.

PARISH	 540-373-6491, fax 371-0251
OFFICE	 stmary@stmaryfred.org
	 Mon.-Fri., 8:30am - 4:30pm; 
	 students staff office weekdays until 9pm, 
	 Saturdays  9-5pm,  Sundays  9:30-1:30pm

	 Pastor, Fr. Don Rooney
	 Fr. Keith Cummings
	 Fr. Stephen Holmes
	 Fr. Lino Rico Rostro
	 Deacon Alberto Bernaola
	 Deacon Dick Delio	
	 Executive Assistant, Rick Caporali
	 Business Manager, Elaine Stanislawski
	 Director of Sacred Music, David Mathers
	 Secretary, Mary Fitch

HOLY CROSS 	540-286-1600
ACADEMY	 250 Stafford Lakes Parkway
	 Fredericksburg, Virginia 22406-7234
	 Principal, Sr. Susan Louise Eder, O.S.F.S.

ST. MARY 	 373-7553
PRESCHOOL	 Director, Nanci Scharf

RELIGIOUS 	 373-6491
EDUCATION 	 Director, Aristides LucasOFFICE	 Associate Director, Karen Sturtevant

YOUTH 	 373-6491
MINISTRY 	 Director, Leo Chavarria

HEALTH 	 845-3031
MINISTRY 	 Lois Sullivan, RN, FCN

BAPTISMS	 Parish registration (90 days)  and class required.  
	 Please contact the parish office to schedule
	 the date at least four weeks in advance.
MARRIAGE	 Parish registration required; contact parish 
	 six months in advance to begin preparation. 
JOIN US 	 New Family Registration meetings held in the 
	 church on fourth Sundays, following the 10:30 
	 Mass. Please notify us of any contact changes. 

Articles must be submitted two weeks prior to publication. 
Send articles to bulletin@stmaryfred.org. Thanks!
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from our pastor

SAINT 
MARY

of  the
I M M A C U L AT E
C O N C E P T I O N
Roman Catholic Church

HOLY CROSS ACADEMY

Dear Good People of Saint Mary,

Thanks for a great picnic!  We had a great day 
and a record turnout.  The food was great, the 
music was beautiful, and despite the heat it 
wasn't humid and a wonderful breeze prevailed 
all afternoon.  I'm glad so many came out to Holy 
Cross Academy to experience our big parish 
family event of the year.  

Thanks to our Knights of Columbus, our 
Council of Catholic Women, our school PTO 
and volunteers of all parish ministries who came 
together to give us such a beautiful afternoon 
together.  I smiled every time reading the 
announcement for the Parish Picnic and Family 
Fun Day because few probably know the back 
story any more.  When I came here in October 
2002, it was just as the regional sniper shootings 
were taking place, remember?  That year the 
Knights canceled the Parish Picnic, which was 
then a separate event from the HCA Family Fun 
Day at the end of the school year.  When we 
came to the spring in 2003, it just seemed normal 
to begin combining the two, as a sign of parish 
unity between school and parish, something 
that we needed to intentionally promote in those 
days.  Today Holy Cross Academy is an integral 
part of our parish life and we are so grateful to 
the Oblate Sisters and all our school teachers and 
staff for their sacrifices in caring for our parish 
children.  Of all the blessings I've known here at 
Saint Mary, that school is one of the greatest and 
I have come to know our Sisters as if they were 
my sisters.  Always cherish their presence here, 
and care for them.  And pray for vocations.  Like 
Bishop Keating, I had promised them numerous 
vocations from Saint Mary while here, and I 
didn't come through!  Keep praying for them and 
their beautiful order of Sisters, for young women 
who are brave and can become holy community 
leaders to help shepherd God's children. 

This week we offer special thanks to Fr. Lino 
and his years at Saint Mary, and wish him joy.  
Father, may God continue to bless your ministry.

Last weekend was rough, as we announced the 
changes.  I appreciate the outpouring of love and 
good will, and will miss this place like no other 
before in my life.  It was true when I said that I've 
never "attached" to a place as I have done here.  I 
feel as though I'm leaving home.  We've shared 
a lot of life—good things and bad, fireworks and 

construction, baptisms, weddings and funerals—
and I am grateful for your letting me be a part 
of your family.  Such a great parish—and now 
it is up to you and Father Mosimann to carry it 
forward.  Don't leave it up to someone else to 
make your home a place where you want to be.

There is a message in all of this for you young 
people, too—graduates, even young adults.  
Take care of your interior life, your heart with 
God.  Don't leave the direction of your life up to 
chance, or to strangers.  They don't know you, 
and probably don't know what is good for you.  
The world is confused.  Spend some time each 
day working on your relationship with Jesus.  We 
have a family, we gather with God regularly and 
come together in celebration and service, and in 
the process we come to know who we are.  We 
are formed on the rock of Christ's Church, and 
we have encountered God in so many ways.  
New life comes only from him.  There is no need 
to drift away, or to decide for some reason that 
it all doesn't matter.  It does, very much.  I hope 
by now you know that you always have a home 
here.  I plan to be around, now and then, to rely 
on roots that I have found in Fredericksburg.

I have watched you change over these years 
from a parish that was preoccupied with self to a 
family who looks outward and transforms even 
the community around you.  The community 
loves Saint Mary and knows us as authentic 
partners in prayer and service, in Christ's name.  
Continue to be a light to Fredericksburg.  

There are two main themes we have returned to 
repeatedly: mercy and discipleship.  Approach 
every person in reverence for God who made 
them, whose imprint they bear, act both 
as he would act in you toward others and, 
encountering them, how you would approach 
him in them with awe.  Together, go out use your 
authentic gifts and serve Christ in every person, 
and let them know that it is Christ in you who 
serves them.  In this way we are not only living 
the Gospel, we are the living Gospel.

Remember:  God uses all things to stretch our 
hearts to be able to love more.  I have felt so loved 
here at Saint Mary, it is now time to love your 
new pastor even more.

God bless you.
       @frdonrooney
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education

holy cross academy

A National 
Blue Ribbon 

School of 
Excellence, 

2012

Outdoor and indoor adventures
Our sixth and seventh graders had a perfect day 
for their leadership and team building activities. 
Students were divided into teams and completed 
the challenges presented to them. While some 
students were indoors solving puzzles and 
exhibiting their fine motor skills, others were 
outdoors. Their outdoor activities included 
soccer, a bungee basketball game, jousting and 
the very popular rock wall. The White Knights 
were the top scoring team and many students 
received honorable mentions for their team spirit 
and encouraging words. 

Our third grade classes completed their study of 
the United States with a state fair. Each student 
focused on one state and researched its history 
and geography.  Coupled with their recent visit 
to Luray Caverns, our third graders have learned 
a lot about our country this year. 

We invite you to visit our website, www.
holycrossweb.com.  If you would like to see what 
we can do for your child, please call our HCA 
office at 540-286-1600 or St. Mary Preschool at 
540-373-7553 to arrange for a tour or to let us tell 
you all about Holy Cross Academy, our parish 
school. 
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religious ed

youth ministry

education

WorkCamp Raffle
Our WorkCamp Raffle runs 
through June 19. Each weekend, 
we will raffle off a pair of 
beautiful Adirondack chairs that 
our teens have made. Please 
see our WorkCamp teens after 

every Mass on these 
weekends to purchase 
tickets. All tickets are 
included in each raffle, 
so purchase your 
tickets early and get 
three chances to win!

Sports 
Tuesdays

Every Tuesday, starting June 
21–August 16 from 6pm-8pm 
come out to Old Mill Park (2401 
Caroline Street) to play sports: 
Soccer, flag football or Ultimate 
Frisbee. All middle school 
and high school age teens are 
invited. Bring friends and a 
water bottle!

Pray for our local 
WorkCampers
Our Diocesan WorkCampers 
from Saint Mary are heading to 
Massaponax high school June 
25–July 11 to serve in our own 
local community. Our teens will 
be working with contractors to 
help make homes warmer, safer 

7pm–9pm in the Parish Life 
Center here at Saint Mary. The 
night is designed for rising 
college freshmen to prepare 
for transition into college. 
Catholic student representatives 
from George Mason, JMU, 
UVA, Virginia Tech, Mary 
Washington and other schools 
will be on hand to offer advice, 
perspective and stories of their 
transition into college. This is a 
great opportunity to network 
with other Catholic students 
and to receive opportunities 
and resources while entering 
college. A pizza dinner will be 
provided. To register, please 
visit their website at www.asjb.
org. Registration is limited to 50 
students.

CYM registration is open
Our High School registration for 
the 2016–17 school year is now 
available online. Please print 
one sheet per youth and submit 
with the $25 fee (per child). We 
are super excited for another 
fantastic year of ministry!

and drier. Please keep them in 
your prayers especially during 
the WorkCamp week!
 
Water Tubing Trip
On Saturday, July 9 from 
10:30am–4pm, all Middle 
(rising 7-8 grade) and High 
School students are invited 
to join us at Virginia Outdoor 
Center in Fredericksburg, VA to 
cruise down the Rappahannock 
River.  RSVP by Friday, July 1. 
Cost is $20 and a permission 
slip is required. Bring a bag 
lunch.
 
Movie Nights: The 
Hunger Games series
Wednesdays in July: Middle 
(rising 7-8 grade) and High 
School students are invited to 
join us from 5pm-8pm at the 
John Paul II house as we watch 
the Hunger Games series. Pizza 
and soda will be included. 
Please bring $4 for pizza.

College Night: for rising 
college freshmen
The Associates of St. John Bosco 
are conducting a workshop on 
how to keep and grow your 
Catholic faith when you enter 
college. The workshop will be 
held Wednesday, July 27 from 

Religious Education 
Volunteers Needed
We are inviting you to share 
your Catholic faith with the 
children of our parish as 
catechists. Each catechist is 
provided with a teacher’s 
manual, curriculum guide, and 
tremendous support from the 

parish and other catechists. 
Training opportunities, in-
service training and other 
resources are provided. 
Assistant catechists, prayer-
aides and office volunteers 
are also needed. High school 
students are welcome to 
volunteer as assistant catechists 
and prayer-aides—a good way 

to earn service hours for one's 
diploma. We invite you to watch 
the short video, "A Tribute to the 
Volunteer Catechist" at www.
youtube.com/watch?v=-4-_
gOZTp5o

For more information call the 
Parish Office and ask for Karen. 
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education

congrats class of 2016
Zachary Allen
Eden Baroody
Keegan Bayne
Brianna Burton
Slade Canton
Catherine Cook
Martin Crow

Liam Desmond
Abigail Dickinson
Haleigh Dobson
Keegan Doyle
Meghan Dreany
Antony Duboski
Robert Glance

Mary Winn Hall
Jack Harter
Hunter Hawley
Hillary Jean-Bart
Ryan Kauffman
Miller King
Kolby Kinnaman

Katie Kirsch
Aidan Lascell
Joan Leist
Suelen  Leon
Izabella Mathieu
Annah McCabe
Ariana McCleary

Isabella McQuinn-
   Alicea
Maxwell Mitchell
Rainey O’Malley
Shannon O’Malley
Aaliyah Pefoubou
Sydney Ritenour

Morgan Ronquest
Samuel Rotsch
Isabella Ruiz
Hannah Shero
Neville Simon
Nicholas Sininger
Sean Sirks
Sophia Sirks

God's promise is bright in the faces of his children!

Anthony Skinner
Charles Stoeter
Catherine Theriot
Shani Vigilant
Emily Wagner
Madeline Weber
Sarah Wheatley
Isabella Wylie
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parish life

people of thankfulness
Join us for a summer 
Bible Study about the 
Mass
Do you understand the meaning 
behind the parts of the Mass? 
In his video-based study, 
A Biblical Walk Through the 
Mass, Dr. Edward Sri explores 
the roots of the words and 
gestures we experience at Mass 
and explains their profound 
significance. You will come to 
know and understand the Mass 
as never before, leading you to 
richer, more fruitful worship. 
Join Suzette Young and fellow 
parishioners beginning June 23 
at 9:45am and continuing for 
the following five Thursdays in 
the Courtyard meeting room. 
Contact the Parish Office at 
540-373-6491 to register for the 
class.  Cost for materials is $10.

Family Holy Hour, June 25
A Family Holy Hour will be held 
on Saturday, June 25 at 11:30am. 
Families of all ages are invited to this 
event, which will include Adoration, 
praise and worship. Please spread 
the word and invite friends and 
family! 

“Optio Secundus” 
Catholic Men’s Group
“But the spiritual man has insight 
into everything, and that bothers 
and baffles the man of the world, 
who can’t understand him at all.” 

—1 Corinthians 2:15 

The next meeting of the Optio 
Secundus or “Second Option” 
of the Catholic Men’s Group 
will be Wednesday, June 29 at 
Adventure Brewing Company's 
Adventure South (previously 

Kraków in the Capital
Celebrate World Youth Day, 
July 30, with millions of 
young adults across the 
country and world without 
leaving the area at Kraków in 
the Capital. 

This one-day World Youth 
Day experience will mirror 
the week-long event in 
Poland, featuring nationally 
known speakers, Stations of 

the Cross, Mass, Polish food, a 
live concert, and more! 

The event costs $25 and is 
open to all young adults, 
college aged to late 30s, 
married and single!

Check out wyddc.com for 
more event information and 
to register. If you're interested 
in going with local young 
adults contact stmaryya@
gmail.com.

the Blue and Gray Brewpub). 

Deacon Alberto will continue 
his guidance, fellowship and 
just good camaraderie. We 
are grateful for the Deacon’s 
willingness to guide the 
Optio group as we struggle in 
today’s secular world as men 
and dads—and some of us 
granddads—of good Catholic 
faith.  

The Optio Group strives to 
bring Catholic men together 
to discuss daily applications 
of our faith, duties and 
responsibilities to our families 
and communities.

Social half/hour begins at 
6:30pm, followed by an open 
discussion and optional dinner 
from 7–9pm. This will be our 
last meeting until September so 
we can enjoy the summer with 
our families! Hope to see you 
on the 29th. Questions? Contact 
Kevin Wilkinson at 540-898-8353 
or kwlknsn@yahoo.com.

The Legion of Mary
The Legion of Mary promotes 
devotion to our Blessed Mother 
through communal prayer 
service to the Church such as 
visiting the sick and infirm and 
other corporal and spiritual acts 
of mercy.  Anyone interested 
can contact Father Holmes at 
the parish office at 540-373-6491 
or through email at frholmes@
stmaryfred.org.

Subscribe to our website
Join the other 518 parishioners who 
have subscribed to stmaryfred.
org. By subscribing, you will 
receive announcements via 
email.  The subscription box is on 
the homepage, below the Mass 
schedule.  Enter your email address 
and click on “subscribe.” 
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School Dressing Days
The Interfaith Community 
Council of Fredericksburg is 
sponsoring their annual School 
Dressing Days event on August 
12–13 from 9am–3pm at the 
Church of Jesus Christ of 
Latter-day Saints, 1710 Bragg 
Road, Fredericksburg, VA. Pre-
registration is necessary with 
ID. Questions? Please contact 
Jaye Anastasio at 540-412-1622 
or jpanastasio41@gmail.com. 
To volunteer for the event, 
please go to SignUpGenius.
com, enter the email address 
schooldressingdays@gmail.
com under "find a sign up" 
in the upper right corner and 
submit your name and time slot 
preference. 

Días Ropa de Escuela
El Consejo de la Comunidad 
Interreligiosa de Fredericksburg 
patrocina el evento anual 
Días Camerinos Escuela el 12 
de agosto y 13 de 9am-3pm 
en la Iglesia de Jesucristo 
de los Santos de los Últimos 
Días , 1710 Bragg Road, 
Fredericksburg, VA.  Pre- 
registracion es necesaria. 
Preguntas? Por favor llame a 
Jaye Anastasio, 540-412-1622 o 
e-mail jpanastasio41@gmail.
com. Para ser voluntario del 
evento, por favor vayan a 
signupGenius.com. Entre el 
e-mail Schooldressingdays@
gmail.com bajo "find a sign 
up" encontrarás la forma en la 
esquina, arriba lado derecho y 
envíe su nombre, el día y la hora 
de su preferencia.

parish life

sowing seeds of mercy
Reception for  
Fr. Don 
Please join us for a 
reception on June 24 to 
express our gratitude 
and best wishes to our 
pastor, Fr. Don, for his 
14 years of spiritual 
leadership in our parish 
and the Fredericksburg 
community. 

Father has transformed 
every aspect of life here 
at Saint Mary and built us 
into a vibrant community. 
We want him to know 
how grateful we are for 
all he had done for us. 

The reception will be at 
Holy Cross Academy on 
June 24 from 7–9pm, with 
presentations at 7:30pm.  
If you have any questions, 
please contact Sr. Susan 
Louise at principal@
holycrossacademy.com. 

Receptions for  
Fr. Lino 
Please join us for a 
reception this weekend 
following the 10:30am and 
2pm Masses on Sunday in 
the Parish Life Center to 
express our gratitude and 
best wishes to  Fr. Lino, for 
his service to our parish. 
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The Called & Gifted™ Dis-
cernment Process has been 
used since 1993 by over 75,000 
lay, ordained, and religious 
Catholics and other Christians 
around the world. The Called 
& Gifted™ process is designed 
to help Christians discern the 
presence of charisms in their 
life. 

Called & Gifted™ is a three 
part discernment process 
intended to help lay Catholics 
discern their charisms.  All 
three parts of the process are 
necessary to determine where 
you are gifted.  Part one is the 
Called and Gifted workshop, 
this workshop lays the founda-
tion for the beginning of dis-
cernment.  Part two is the One 
Hour Gifts interview, this is an 
invaluable part of the process.  
Part three, the substance of the 
discernment process.  These 
final steps will teach you how 
to develop charism experiments 
and how to evaluate your 
results.  The last part of this 
process will teach you how to 
identify ways you learned to 
control life as a child that get in 
the way of using your charisms 
as an adult.. 

THE CALLED & GIFTED WORKSHOP
offered by the Catherine of Siena Institute, Colorado Springs.  www.siena.org

Saint Mary of the Immaculate Conception/Fredericksburg 
The Workshop will be held at Parish Life Center, St. Mary Church 
on Friday, AUGUST 26th, 7—9:30pm  and Saturday, AUGUST 27th, 9am—3:30pm

Please return this form to the Parish Office by Wednesday, August 17, 2016,
if you plan to attend the Workshop.registration form:

&

yes!  I will attend the Workshop. 
NAME

DAYTIME PHONE

EMAIL

Name of Ministry (if actively involved):

 Registered Member / St. Mary ($20)

 Not a Member of St. Mary ($30)
Name of church where you are a member:

The Called & Gifted Workshop
Discover God’s Call for Your Life

God is calling you to a unique purpose in 
life.  A work of love that only you can do.  
Discern your spiritual gifts and begin to 
discern God’s call.  You have received gifts 
in Baptism and Confirmation through which 
God intends his love to reach others.  Come 
and discover these gifts!

The Called and Gifted Workshop is a two-day 
live presentation which includes Church 
teaching on the laity and lay apostleship, the 
nature of gifts, call and vocation, and how to 
undertake the process of discernment.

The Timeline

THE WORKSHOP

   August 26-27, Friday eve. and Saturday.

PEER to PEER CONSULTATIONS

   between September 6 and 16
   one scheduled appointment

SMALL GROUPS 

   6 Tuesday evenings, 7-9pm
   September 20
   October 4 & 18
   November 2 (Wed), 15 & 29

  or 

   6 Saturday mornings, 10am-noon
   September 24
   October 8 & 22
   November 5 & 19
   December 3

Box lunch on Saturday is included.  Payment must be included with registration.  Make checks payable to St. Mary.  Fee is not refundable.
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parish life

happening there
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operations 

given in love
Weekly Offertory
June 12 Offertory	  $31,787.
Parish Building Fund 	  9,601.
Poor Box (Vincent de Paul)	   122.

Faith Direct Deposit for June:
Offertory	 	 $44,088.
Parish Building Fund	    3,773.
Peter’s Pence Collection     1,780.

Please remember to use your 
Offertory Envelopes to ensure 
the accuracy of your end-of-
year statement.  The "Children's 
Envelope" proceeds will not be 
recorded on family statements.

Children’s Offertory 
Envelopes for June
Our Children’s Offertory 
Contributions for the month of 
June will be donated to Hope 
House, which was established 
in 1987 to serve homeless 
women and their children from 
the City of Fredericksburg, 
and the counties of Stafford, 
Spotsylvania, Caroline, and 
King George. Hope House is a 
non-profit, 501(c)3, transitional 
facility where homeless women 
and their children can stay 
up to two years. Hope House 
provides safe housing and the 
opportunities to transition to 
successful, independent living. 
Hope House also provides 
a childcare program that 
demonstrates excellence in 
childcare and ensures academic 
success. For more information 
visit their website at www.
hopehouseva.org.

Pro-Life reflection
Saint Joseph is a model for 
all fathers in his example of 
faithfulness and protection of 
his family. Thousands of times 
a day, children are aborted 
because of the choice of a 
father, who fails to show that 

Peter’s Pence Collection
2016 Collection for the Works of the Holy Father

“Be a Witness of Charity”—June 25-26

In this Jubilee Year of Mercy, Pope Francis has called each 
of us to be a witness of charity. He encourages us to "open 
our eyes and see the misery of the world, the wounds of our 
brothers and sisters who are denied their dignity, and let us 
recognize that we are compelled to heed their cry for help!" 
(Misericordiae Vultus, no. 15). The Peter's Pence Collection 
unites us in solidarity to the Holy See and its works of charity 
to those in need. Your generosity allows the Pope to respond to 
our suffering brothers and sisters.

Through the Peter's Pence Collection, we join with Catholics 
all over the world to support the charitable works of Pope 
Francis. Contributions to this collection are used to support the 
Holy Father as he reaches out to those suffering the effects of 
war and violence, natural disasters, and religious persecution. 
As he has reminded us in this Jubilee Year of Mercy, "the time 
has come for the Church to take up the joyful call to mercy 
once more. It is time to return to the basics and to bear the 
weaknesses and struggles of our brothers and sisters. Mercy 
is the force that reawakens us to new life and instills in us the 
courage to look to the future with hope" (Misericordiae Vultus, 
no. 10).”

Thank you for standing in solidarity with the Holy See with 
your generosity. Please continue to pray for our brothers and 
sisters in faith who are facing adversity.

The Peter’s Pence Collection derives its name from an ancient 
custom. In ninth century England, King Alfred the Great 
collected money – “pence” or pennies – from landowners 
as financial support for the Pope. Today, the Peter’s Pence 
Collection supports the Pope’s charitable work by giving the 
Holy Father the means to provide essential assistance.

Copyright © 2015, United States Conference of Catholic Bishops, Washington, DC. All rights reserved. Photo: © Gregorio Borgia/Reuters. 80200216
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called in love
faithfulness and willingness to 
protect the child he has helped 
conceive. However, there are 
many fathers who desperately 
wanted their baby to live. 
Imagine the helplessness of 
these fathers unable to save the 
life of their unborn child—a 
situation that can lead to long-
term mental health issues.  
Lord, on this Fathers Day, bless all 
fathers so that they may welcome 
every child and join the child’s 
mother in saying yes to life. Bless 
all  fathers in need of healing 
prayers as a result of abortion.

Facility and space 
requests
Attention all parish organizations: 
Your calendar for the use of parish 
facilities from September 2016 to 
August 2017 should be submitted to 
Elaine in the Parish Office no later 
than July 31. Please make sure you 
submit your request to Elaine, in 
writing, as soon as possible, either 
by regular mail, or by email to 
estanislawski@stmaryfred.org. In 
setting up your schedule, please 
note that evening activities cannot 
be scheduled before 8pm from 
September through May, due to 
Religious Education classes in the 
Parish Life Center and the John Paul 
II House. Thank you.

Fathers’ Day Novena
The Holy Sacrifice of the Mass is 
the best way to remember your 
father, living or deceased – or 
your grandfather, godfather or 
someone who is like a father to you. 
Beginning today, Fathers’ Day, a 
Novena of Masses will be offered 
for all the intentions placed in front 
of the altar. These intentions will 
remain before the altar throughout 
the Novena. Fathers’ Day Cards 
and extra novena envelopes are 
still available in the vestibule of the 
Church and in the Parish Office.

Daily Mass intentions
and readings
june
20 MONDAY
6:30	 All Those in Our Father’s Day Novena
9am	 All Those in Our Father’s Day Novena
2 Kgs 17:5-8,13-18; Mt 7:1-5
21 TUESDAY
6:30	 All Those in Our Father’s Day Novena
9am	 All Those in Our Father’s Day Novena
2 Kgs 19:9-11,14-21,31-36;  
Mt 7:6,12-14
22 WEDNESDAY
6:30	 All Those in Our Father’s Day Novena
9am	 All Those in Our Father’s Day Novena
2 Kgs 22:8-13,23:1-3; Mt 7:15-20
23 THURSDAY
6:30	 All Those in Our Father’s Day Novena
9am	 All Those in Our Father’s Day Novena
2 Kgs 24:8-17; Mt 7:21-29
24 FRIDAY
6:30	 All Those in Our Father’s Day Novena
9am	 All Those in Our Father’s Day Novena
Is 49:1-6; Acts 13:22-26;  
Lk 1:57-66,80
25 SATURDAY 
9am	 All Those in Our Father’s Day Novena
5pm	 All Those in Our Father’s Day Novena
7pm	 All Those in Our Father’s Day Novena
Lam 2:2,10-14,18-19; Mt 8:5-17
26 SUNDAY
7am	 All Those in Our Father’s Day Novena
8:30	 All Those in Our Father’s Day Novena
10:30	All Those in Our Father’s Day Novena
10:30*All Those in Our Father’s Day Novena
12:30	All Those in Our Father’s Day Novena
2pm	 All Those in Our Father’s Day Novena
5pm	 All Those in Our Father’s Day Novena
7:01 	 For the Parish
1 Kgs 19:16,19-21; Gal 5:1,13-18; 
Lk 9:51-62

Please remember that Mass intentions may 
be requested at the parish office for any 
remaining Masses of the year.  If dates are 
no longer available for the date you desire, 
you are welcome to request an intention 
that is “unscheduled,” and one of the priests 
will gladly celebrate Mass for your intention 
at an extra Mass during the week or as a 
concelebrant. 

* Indicates Mass at Holy Cross Academy

Saint Mary prayer list
Please pray for those who are sick or in need, 
especially:  John Whatcott, Patrick Clarke, Jacqui Herr, 
Valconi Family, Joan Carroll, Larry Dillman, Jessica 
Ryan, Matt Marshall, John Stehle, Jerome Murphy, 
Christy Charlebois, Atkins Family, Paul Johnson, Sandy 
Martin, Ryan Mott, Tim Murray Family, Felipe and 
Mildred Sanchez, Dale Meyn, Raymond and Barbara 
Stauble, Gloria Fontenot, Paul Bartman, David Duke, 
Nancy Borrero, Gina Wood, David Arnold, Josephine 
Kreider, Ephiny Chewning, Mary Merrill, Richard 
Grunwald, Patrick Eggleston, Luz Dolores Butron, 
Susan Datta, Zachary Payne, Mary Jean & Don Williams, 
Sandra Infante, Maria Stine, Peter & Barbara Wood, 
Ronald Cullen, Mary Ulmer, Victoria Sibley, Nancy 
Borrero, Carmen Cardinelli, Teresa McPherson, Chris 
Enke, Betty Ann & Bill Dateno, Harold Gardiner, Gerald 
Gardiner, Carla J. Gomer, Patricia Russo, Marianne Ford, 
Richard Sadder, Diane Beverly, Duska Green, Nancy 
Sokolowski, John Gabriel, John Haas, Jim Matarese, 
Tommy Davis, Marianne Ford, Olen Bullard, Michael 
Kraljevich, Dawn Miller, Ortiz family, Linda Kaila, 
Charles Boyer, Amy Gilkerson, Sadie Harder, Elizabeth 
Grant, Wayne Culbertson, Providence and Thomas 
Moeller, David Davenport, Brian Yednock, Gretchen 
Schuster, Dick Fadden, Elise Velez, Jim Canty, Maureen 
Flanagan, Regina Gaudreau, Jessica Gaudreau, Denise 
Pooler, Meg Martin, Gerard Fitzpatrick, Jamila Alarcon, 
Betty and John Gil, Daniel Burke, John Druiett, Margaret 
Gralton, Cheryl Wood, Barbara McCoy, Leroy Spangler, 
Francine Ochman, Veronica Johnson, John Storm, Joshua 
Oltman, Gladys Bowen, Jim Bowen, Frances Schwab, 
Martha Clemens, Lynn Dennis, Anne Shelton, Barbara 
Gillette, John Gannon, Maureen Mizzles, Miles Wood
Please pray for all the men and women in our military 
and civilian support services overseas, especially: 
Glenn Dickinson, Paul Fischer, John Moring, Dominick 
Joseph Petro, Jamal Williams, Lance Schulte, Brian 
Hellman, Sean Plunkett, Roy Selvidge, Patrick Fenton, 
David James, Shawn Tupta, Vincent Petillo, Geoff Mann, 
Christopher Johnson III, Patrick Desmond, Andrew M. 
Smith, Nelly Garcia, Mindy Hakenson, Xavier Alas
Please pray also for those who have died, especially the 
benefactors of Saint Mary Church.

25 June—SATURDAY
	 5pm	 Fr. Don
	 7pm	 Fr. Holmes
26 June—SUNDAY
	 7am	 Fr. Don
	 8:30am	 Fr. Lino
	 10:30am	 Fr. Don
	 HCA10:30	 Fr. Holmes
	 12:30pm	 Fr. Cummings
	 2pm	 Fr. Lino
	 5pm	 Fr. Don
	 7:01pm	 Fr. Cummings

Masses
next week
Deacon Alberto 
will give the 
homily at the 
7 and 8:30am 
Masses on 
Sunday.


